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the interests of the subscribers of cable 
television services as well as the inter-
ests of the consumers of the utility 
services; and, 

(3) It has issued and made effective 
rules and regulations implementing the 
state’s regulatory authority over pole 
attachments (including a specific 
methodology for such regulation which 
has been made publicly available in the 
state), it will be rebuttably presumed 
that the state is not regulating pole at-
tachments. 

(b) Upon receipt of such certification, 
the Commission shall give public no-
tice. In addition, the Commission shall 
compile and publish from time to time, 
a listing of states which have provided 
certification. 

(c) Upon receipt of such certification, 
the Commission shall forward any 
pending case thereby affected to the 
state regulatory authority, shall so no-
tify the parties involved and shall give 
public notice thereof. 

(d) Certification shall be by order of 
the state regulatory body or by a per-
son having lawful delegated authority 
under provisions of state law to submit 
such certification. Said person shall 
provide in writing a statement that he 
or she has such authority and shall cite 
the law, regulation or other instru-
ment conferring such authority. 

(e) Notwithstanding any such certifi-
cation, jurisdiction will revert to this 
Commission with respect to any indi-
vidual matter, unless the state takes 
final action on a complaint regarding 
such matter: 

(1) Within 180 days after the com-
plaint is filed with the state, or 

(2) Within the applicable periods pre-
scribed for such final action in such 
rules and regulations of the state, if 
the prescribed period does not extend 
beyond 360 days after the filing of such 
complaint. 

[43 FR 36094, Aug. 15, 1978, as amended at 44 
FR 31650, June 1, 1979; 50 FR 18659, May 5, 
1985] 

§ 1.1415 Other orders. 

The Commission may issue such 
other orders and so conduct its pro-
ceedings as will best conduce to the 
proper dispatch of business and the 
ends of justice. 

§ 1.1416 Imputation of rates; modifica-
tion costs. 

(a) A utility that engages in the pro-
vision of telecommunications services 
or cable services shall impute to its 
costs of providing such services (and 
charge any affiliate, subsidiary, or as-
sociate company engaged in the provi-
sion of such services) an equal amount 
to the pole attachment rate for which 
such company would be liable under 
this section. 

(b) The costs of modifying a facility 
shall be borne by all parties that ob-
tain access to the facility as a result of 
the modification and by all parties 
that directly benefit from the modi-
fication. Each party described in the 
preceding sentence shall share propor-
tionately in the cost of the modifica-
tion. A party with a preexisting at-
tachment to the modified facility shall 
be deemed to directly benefit from a 
modification if, after receiving notifi-
cation of such modification as provided 
in subpart J of this part, it adds to or 
modifies its attachment. Notwith-
standing the foregoing, a party with a 
preexisting attachment to a pole, con-
duit, duct or right-of-way shall not be 
required to bear any of the costs of re-
arranging or replacing its attachment 
if such rearrangement or replacement 
is necessitated solely as a result of an 
additional attachment or the modifica-
tion of an existing attachment sought 
by another party. If a party makes an 
attachment to the facility after the 
completion of the modification, such 
party shall share proportionately in 
the cost of the modification if such 
modification rendered possible the 
added attachment. 

[61 FR 43025, Aug. 20, 1996; 61 FR 45619, Aug. 
29, 1996] 

§ 1.1417 Allocation of Unusable Space 
Costs. 

(a) With respect to the formula ref-
erenced in § 1.1409(e)(2), a utility shall 
apportion the cost of providing unus-
able space on a pole so that such appor-
tionment equals two-thirds of the costs 
of providing unusable space that would 
be allocated to such entity under an 
equal apportionment of such costs 
among all attaching entities. 

(b) All attaching entities attached to 
the pole shall be counted for purposes 
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